

Lancaster Northeast Neighbors United Board Meeting

June 18th at 7pm at Lancaster Cemetery House Lemon Street

Attendees:

BOARD:

- Tim Freund President
- Alex King
- Katie Chaffinch
- Steve Garner Treasurer
- Karen Gifford
- Andrew Whalen Secretary

Minutes

Meeting started at 7:12.

1. There was discussion of the upcoming Mayor's Week and our participation as individuals and as a representative organization in Lancaster's Northeast. The event will take place on Monday, June 21 from 4 to 6pm at Musser Park. Andrew expressed concerns considering the timing of this event on a weekday, asking if a true representation of our community would even be able to attend. Steve volunteered to help with grilling and Tim will make cotton candy. We also learned that a neighborhood walkthrough with City staff will take place before the event from 1-3pm. Tim and Steve will also be in attendance as representatives of our neighborhood. The board discussed possible places to direct the tour which need to be brought to the City's attention.

Tim officially called the meeting to order at 7:26

- 2. April Minutes and May Minutes were submitted and approved.
- 3. <u>Treasurer's Report</u> was approved unanimously with \$1902 on hand. Steve will write checks for Adopt-a-Classroom. In the Fall, we anticipate seeing how the teachers used the funds.
- 4. Pretty Porch Contest: Katie shared that we had twelve responses to date with final registration at the end of the month. Alex will donate yard signs for the winners. LNNU will award prizes to First Place winners in each of four categories -- most likely a gift card for Gallery Grow on Prince Street.
- 5. Sixth Ward Park End of Summer Event: We landed on Saturday, August 21 from noon to 5pm at Sixth Ward Park for our event. Karen will submit an application to use the park. Steve will look at entertainment. Andrew will contact food trucks.

6. Working Together as a Board: With Tim carrying additional responsibilities with the Lancaster Cemetery Board, we discussed best ways to help each other. Tim commented that we are already doing this as evidenced with members taking initiative for the Pretty Porch Contest and Sixth Ward Park event. As a board, we will continue to help as we are able so no one feels they cannot serve due to other responsibilities.

Next meeting July 15 at 7pm Meeting adjourned at 8:22.